Marquis de Lafayette Chapter

Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2004

The regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter.  The meeting was called to order on Tuesday, March 9, 2004, at 7:00 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The meeting was held at Heritage Bank, 440 North Jeff Davis, Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members; Mike Tomme and Charlie Newcomer posted the colors.  Charlie Newcomer gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the SAR Pledge was led by Sgt. at Arms, Tony Roberts. .   

President Stansberry welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.  President Stansberry introduced guests, David Helm, Bill Berry and Tom Hamil.

Guest Speaker

Vice President John Sloan introduced our guest speaker, John Mrosek.  His topic was on Religion and the Federal Courts.  Vice President John Sloan presented a Certificate of Recognition for an Informative Presentation as a Guest Speaker certificate of Appreciation to Chancellor John Mrosek following his outstanding presentation.   

Presentation of Annual Awards:  President Stansberry called upon John Lynch to come forward.   John is a charter member.  He was awarded Certificate of Appreciation for his work on our first Genealogy workshop held last January 2003 and the 2 grave dedications that were held last year. We had over 200 people at our last grave dedication.  The recognition was also for all of his work as registrar and graves committee chairman.

Presentation of New Members:  President Stansberry reported that new memberships were received by the State Secretary and forwarded to the State President for his signature. They will be presented at our next chapter meeting.  We have 5 new members that have been approved.  

President’s Report:  

President Stansberry reported that he and Mike Tomme were in Louisville at the National Trustees meeting in February 2004.  He reported that Mike Tomme is also on the Americanism and Veterans Committee.  At the Trustees meeting is where all of the business is conducted at National.  He reported that he is Chairman of the Americanism Committee and Veterans Committee.  We reviewed all the entries for last year’s Americanism, Veterans & PG contest.  These are where chapters go out into the community and presenting 17-18 principals that the SAR was founded on.  These are: Education, Historical, and Patriotic projects.  Also, at the Trustees meeting, nominations for next year’s national officers are selected.  Hank McCarl was selected as nomination for President General.  Also, discussed at the Trustee’s meeting, were the youth program, Eagle Scout program, and the new national library.  National hopes to start construction soon on the library.  He also reported that he and Mike Tomme posted the national colors on Friday night at the banquet in Louisville.  Friday are the committee meetings and on Saturday, is the Trustee’s meeting. 

This last month has been very busy.  We were present at the State C.A.R. meeting last weekend as was Charles Hal Dayhuff, Lewie Dunn, and Neil Lawson, and Neil Lawson.  Neil will give a report on that item.  We have a lot of things going with the Veterans as well.  President Stansberry has been traveling to different State Societies promoting Americanism & Veterans Committee.  What we do in this chapter is the bases of his speech, which he shares with other State Societies.  In two weeks he will be in Kansas City, talking about Americanism and what we do at the chapter level and also promoting the National program.  We have a great foundation of what we do at the chapter level, and he will share with the other organizations.  Our chapter has a well-rounded program and out of the 17 National projects, we participated in all but one, and that is the public speaking origination contest.  It is not that we don’t try; it is hard find young children to get up in front of a crowd and speak for 4-5 minutes.  He also reported the Annual State Board of Managers is coming up on 4/2/2004, and will be held at the Marriott Hotel in Atlanta.  This will also be the District BOM.  Registration for State meeting is in this issue of the Hornet’s Nest.  He stated that the President General, Secretary General, Chancellor General and Registrar General, would be in attendance.      

Secretary Report: 

President Stansberry called on Secretary Tomme to give report on minutes.  Secretary Tomme reported that the February minutes were emailed and he had not received any corrections to the minutes.  President Stansberry asked was there a motion to accept minutes as emailed?  Editor Jim Robinson made a motion that minutes be approved as emailed and Vice President Sloan seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Treasurer Report: 

President Stansberry called on Treasurer Ted Hackney for his report.  As of March 9, 2004, previous balance: $1,348.75, checks/payments :( 4) $416.84, 2 deposits $301.00.  Interest earned $.80.  Closing balance $1,233.71.  Uncleared Transactions-SAR Records, 7 checks $514.00.  Ending balance is $719.71.  Our budget is on track.  President Stansberry ask was there a motion to accept the report.  Motion was made by Vice President Sloan, and seconded by Chaplin Jeff Lowe.  Motion carried.

Also Lee Mize has audited our books for the last couple of years.  

President Stansberry reported that he had a check for $36.00 from our genealogy workshop to give to the Treasurer.  This was to cover for copies.

Chaplain Report:   

President Stansberry called on Jeff Lowe for his report.  No report.

Genealogist Report:  

President Stansberry called on Genealogist, Lewie Dunn.  He was not present and no report. 

Committee Reports:

Americanism Committee:  

Chairman Lowe reported no essay contest this year again.  We had one school to do the poster contest.  We had two schools last year and only had one this year.  Next year we will have to go thru a parent at the school for the essay and poster contest.  The school that participated this year was Spring Hill Elementary.  Jeff will get with Scott Gilbert and Ernie Kearns at Sara Hart Minter Elementary School to put pressure on the teachers.  Jeff put pressure on his son’s teacher and they had good participation.  Jeff reported that it was a totally blind judging, and Franklin Lowe was judged the winner by our chapter.  The poster was done on the First Continental Congress.  His poster was totally drawn free hand and with illustrations as well.  They had 2-3 other posters that were well done, and each person that participated got a prize.  The judges were: Ted Hackney, Jeff Lowe, Jim Robinson, John Sloan, Ernie Kearns and Ernie’ mother.  There were a lot of great entries, but everyone commented that the subject was very hard.  Next year the theme is Georgia Washington crossing the Delaware River. We had talked to 4 schools about entering and only one did.   The teachers wanted an easier topic next year.  President Stansberry reported that he thought the schools that our members went to this year would enter, but due to the topic most decided not to enter.

Boy Scouts:   

Charlie Newcomer, the State Chairman gave the report.  Last year our chapter did real well.  We gave out 82 certificates of recognition and scholarship application material.  We only had 2 entries from our chapter and both did quiet well.  We hope to get a State winner from our chapter next year.  Presently the State winner will be awarded the trophy and $500.00 scholarship at the State BOM meeting in April.  The runner up will get $250.00 scholarship.  Last year we gave out 80 certificates.  This represented only 10% of all of the certificates given out.  Total given last year from the state chapters was over a 1000 certificates and scholarship material. Fifteen chapters participated last year, and out of those 15 only 13 entries from chapters were forwarded to the state to grade.  These were graded at the last BOM meeting and forwarded on to National, our state winner.  These are graded by 5 members of the SAR.  The committee consist of 3 members from our chapter; Charlie Newcomer, Fred Jones and Hal Dayhuff. Hal Dayhuff holds the silver beaver medal.  This is a scholarship application, not merit badge application or essay competition.  Eagle Scouts are graded for a scholarship application in 11 areas.  The biggest one is the Eagle Scout participation over the entire period of time from Cub Scout to Boy Scout, and had to deal with material that he has accomplished over these periods of time.  The theme has to be written at the end, and it is a 500 word essay.  This only counts 20 points on his entire scholarship application, and all of the other work he has done as Eagle Scout has done during his entire scouting career counts for the rest of the points.  The other points have to do with the scout’s participation, religious participation, community participation, hobbies, etc.  This committee is grading the scout on his last 7-8 years of his life, not just what he wrote on the essay.  Andrew Sparks from the Blue Ridge Chapter was the State winner, and he will get the $500.00 scholarship and trophy and Ted Splanger from the Piedmont Chapter was second and he will get $250.00.  There were 37 entries from all over the nation sent to National Trustees Spring meeting.  Our State winner did not make it @ National, but made it to the last 7 that were judged.  A scout can enter this contest as long as the scout is not 19 years old; he can enter if he belongs to an active chapter.  In the new Hornet’s Nest, it shows the Button Gwinnett Chapter giving an Eagle Scout his award and badge, and also the Piedmont Chapter doing the same.  State Chairman Newcomer would like to see our Chapter do more publicity with our Scout program, and maybe we will have a State winner from this chapter, that we can brag on.  Charlie Newcomer encouraged our members to attend the State BOM and so that others will hear the voices of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter.  Hal Dayhuff is working a certificate of appreciation for the Boy Scout Troop 96, in Stockbridge for their part at General Raymond Davis funeral and at our Dixon Grave dedication. There were about a half of dozen that took part in Raymond Davis funeral.

CAR/DAR/SAR:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman Neil Lawson for his report. Chairman Lawson reported that President Stansberry, Secretary Mike Tomme, Hal Dayhuff State CAR Chairman, Neil Lawson Chapter Chairman and Lewie Dunn were at the Annual State conference of the C.A.R. Society.  President Stansberry and State Chairman Hal Dayhuff presented State President, Meredith Baker with the Bronze C.A.R./SAR Medal of Appreciation on behalf of our chapter, for all the work she has done with our chapter.  She was recognized her all of work with our chapter and her project at Kettle Creek, for raising money for bleachers at Kettle Creek.  He asked if anyone had seen any articles in the papers about the C.A.R.  Several members have seen the article.  He advised members that had children or grandchildren, should get involved in the C.A.R.  President Stansberry reported that President Meredith Baker recognized Secretary Mike Tomme with a C.A.R. honor pin for his support of her involving her in our chapter activities.  President Meredith Baker recognized President Stansberry with his name being added to the honors plaque.  The children are very involved and have committees like our chapter.  The kids give their committee reports and then hand them over to the Secretary.  President Stansberry called on Secretary Mike Tomme and he reported that he had received in the mail, today a letter from President Meredith Baker congratulating our chapter on all the work that we have done with her and the C.A.R., and plus the $3k she raised for her project.  She thanked our chapter for putting her over the top of her goal of purchasing the bleachers at Kettle Creek.  Our chapter has filed a letter with the DAR, to become an official sponsor rather than just helping them.  We want to be an official sponsor of the Button Gwinnett C.A.R. and the Augustine Clayton Chapter of the DAR.  

Color Guard:  

President Stansberry called on Commander Tomme for his report.  He reported that the color guard was very active this February.  Color Guard members that were present; President Stansberry, Secretary/Commander Tomme, Charlie Newcomer and Brett Osborn, at the 225th of Kettle Creek.  Even though it rained, ceremony went on.  On Sunday, Brett Osborn, Cilla Tomme, Mike Tomme and members of the State Color Guard attended church services.  Brett Osborn had a horse and coach after church to take members of the SAR and their wives for a ride around the town.  Had a good turn out at Kettle Creek and told members to come no matter the weather, as the ceremony will go on.  The facility was packed.  

At the spring Trustees meeting in February @ National on 2/27/2004, President Stansberry and Secretary Tomme posted national colors for the banquet on Friday night.  

Essay/Poster Contest:  

President Stansberry reported that Jeff covered this in his Americanism committee report. See Americanism report for this information.

Flag Committee:  

President Stansberry called Vice President Sloan for his report.  He reported that he is working with Fayette Senior Services.  They are ready when we are.   

Graves Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman, Joe Hixon for a report. April 17, 2004, is the date of our grave dedication.  Lewie Dunn has contacted the people that own the graveyard and the facilities.  President Stansberry spoke to Lewie Dunn and he is preparing an article about the grave dedication to put in the papers.  He will send this to Jim Robinson to get in the paper.  State Color Guard has been notified and we have a bag piper, and the drum and fife are lined up.  The grave marker is at Lewie Dunn’s back yard.  The SAR marker will be put on head stone before being set.  David Helms offered to assist setting the headstone.  David Helms reported that he found an actual large man made monument to a revolutionary war soldier on Tommy Lee Cook Road in Fayetteville.  John Lynch knows where this is.  Our grave dedication is honoring the Patriot named Kitchens.  This is one of Lewie Dunn’s ancestors.  We want to honor our member’s ancestors first if possible.  Joe Hixon and David Helm will get in touch with Lewie about doing the headstone.  Jim Robinson wants to know if we are going to use our trailer for the podium at the grave dedication.  He indicated that the float is still configured as a boat.  

Membership Committee Report:   

President Stansberry called on Joe Hixon, Registrar for his report.  Our chapter has now has 5 new members and one more supplemental at National.  He has 2 more supplements from Ted Hackney’s family, which are ready.  National is trying to push new members.  Supplementals will take about 6-8 months to be approved.  Joe reported that in the new Hornet’s Nest, that Larry Wilson has a great article about how to work with new members and documenting your ancestors.  President Stansberry told members that there is an E-version on line and if anyone is interested to let Secretary Mike Tomme know and he can email the members when the Hornet’s Nest is on line for viewing.  The Hornet’s Nest is now 20 pages.  We have a page and a half of chapter activities listed in the current edition.

Parade Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman, Lewie Dunn for his report.  No report at this time.

Public Safety Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman, Randall Fleming for his report.  No report.

Publicity Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Editor, Jim Robinson for his report.  He reported that we had 7 photos in the Hornets Nest and a page and a half of text.  He has submitted about 11 photos to the SAR magazine and a great deal of text.  He does not know how much will be printed in the SAR magazine.  SAR magazine is doing an article on the soldier out in Iowa, and requested photos on Law Enforcement medal that was presented to the soldier’s family.  The editor had read about this in the Hornet’s Nest.  There has also been some coverage in the paper about our new officers and the annual meeting.  

ROTC Committee:  No Report
Speaker’s Committee:  

President Stansberry called on John Sloan. He spoke this morning to the Gold Key Kiwanis Committee about the SAR.  They were receptive to the SAR.  

School Committee: President Stansberry called on John Sloan for his report.  He has sent out letters to members of school committee.  He has gotten feed back from the letter.  

Veterans Committee:  

President Stansberry called on Chairman Ted Hackney for his report.  He reported he passed around a sheet for members to sign for Service to Veterans, so that we could keep up month to month on what members did.  This sign up sheet is if you attended a grave dedication, went to a cemetery and placed a flag on a veteran’s grave or attended a school program.  All items from February were delivered to the VA hospital. Joe Hixon sent 112 items to the VA Hospital.  On February 12, 2004, Walt Reed, President Stansberry, Ted Hackney, Hal Dayhuff and Greg Dorfmeier attended the Salute to Veterans Program at the VA Hospital.  They had valentines that were sent in to the Veterans.  They passed these out to the veterans.  The VAVS meeting is on 3/10/2004.  On April 21, 2004, there will be a Homeless Veterans Stand down. Our chapter will participate in this and will more details on this project.  

Old Business:

Ladies Auxiliary:  

President Stansberry reported that the next Ladies Auxiliary met on 3/1/2004.  This is an organization that was started for our wives, mother, sisters and our grandmothers that are directly related to our members.  Support our chapter in everyway that they can and do some of their on individual projects.  The ladies auxiliary placed a wreath at Kettle Creek.  There were 4 ladies present for the Kettle Creek ceremony.  We are the only chapter in the State of GA with ladies auxiliary.   

Compatriot Grave Marker:  

President Stansberry passed around a sign up for the compatriot grave marker.  This would be lieu of flowers.  The marker would not be put on the grave until 6 months after the death of the compatriot.  The marker is about $50.00.  This means that we need to get formal letter to the compatriot to sign to give to your wife in the event of your death.  This is a special marker that lets everyone know that you are a descendant of a Revolutionary Soldier & Compatriot. The Sec. Was asked to include this notice in the minutes for those that not able to attend the meeting, “Please email the President and let him know if you wish to be placed on the list.”

Kitchen Grave Dedication:

 President Stansberry reported on this.  Formal invitations will be sent out since we have the information needed.  This will include directions to the gravesite.  This will be sent by email.  

New Business:  

American Legion/SAR Committee 

President Stansberry reported that at the National Trustees meeting the creation of the American Legion/SAR committee.  Last summer the President General was present at the American Legion Annual meeting.  There were over 4000 members present.  This May 29, 2004, the WW II war memorial on the lawn in Washington, DC will be dedicated.  The President General of the SAR will be on the stand with that dedication on that day.  For those that cannot go to Washington, DC, they are trying to get the local SAR chapters to do something with local American Legion on that day.   Bo Hill will head up this local event.  National will send out information.  If a member of our chapter is a member of the American Legion, they are to let Bo Hill know.  Maybe the chapter color guard could post colors with the American Legion color guard.  

Best History Teacher Award 

President Stansberry reported that when the Secretary General was at our chapter meeting last month, he mentioned things that National was trying to get interest in, and one was the history teacher award. The Texas Society has been doing this for years and has had great results with this project.  Each chapter tries to pick the best history teacher in the county or area.  President Stansberry stated as National Americanism Chairman, this would be a great way for our chapter to recognize the best history teacher, as this is what we are trying to promote, getting history taught the way it should be.  This will be coordinated with the school committee at our chapter.  No set guidelines on this, but the Texas Society will send information to our chapter.  John Sloan is the chairman of the school committee, with Mike Tomme, Jeff Lowe, Mr Stoner and Fred Jones as members of this committee.

Outstanding History Student Of The Year Award

Also, at the National Trustees meeting, a project involving the middle schools.  Right now there is no program involving them.  We have the poster contest for the elementary schools, and we have the essay program, Eagle Scouts program and the origination program for the high schools.  There is a chapter in Ohio, which has each teacher in the 8th grade to recommend their outstanding student of the year, and presents them with a certificate.  The certificate states that they are the outstanding student of that class.  Their decision is based on beliefs in history and their grades.  This would allow us to get into the schools and let the students and teachers know about our SAR chapter and present our program to them and that we are promoting history education and patriotism to them.  President Stansberry wanted to know if this was something that our chapter would like to do.  This would fall under the school committee.  Chaplin Lowe advised that could tie into the Revolution in Georgia and should be titled Outstanding History Student Award.  Ernie Kearns will chair this new committee along with Bo Hill.     

Upcoming Events:

April 2-3 GASSAR Annual Meeting-At the State Level, our chapter won the Americanism Contest.  This is our second time winning this.

April 5, 2004: Ladies Auxiliary- 6:30 p.m. Heritage Bank

April 13, 2004: Chapter Meeting 7:00 p.m. Heritage Bank

April 17, 2004: Grave Dedication @ 11:00 a.m.

April 21, 2004: VA stand down.

April 26, 2004: Confederate Memorial Day in Jonesboro 

April 27, 2004: Confederate Memorial Day in Fayetteville

Thanks to John Sloan for refreshments

President Stansberry ask was there anymore new or old business.  Since there was none, he ask was there a motion to adjourn.  Jeff Lowe made a motion that we adjourn and was seconded by Compatriot Walt Reed.  Motion carried.

President Stansberry called on color guard members, Mike Tomme and Charlie Newcomer to retire the colors.

President Stansberry called on Sgt.-at-Arms, Tony Roberts, to lead us in the closing SAR Recessional.

President Stansberry called on Chaplin, Jeff Lowe to give the Benediction.

President Stansberry then declared the meeting was adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at 9:08 p.m.

Members: 20

Guests: 3

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 



Date

_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President



Date
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